Newsletter September 2010

Bison Blueline

Help

We are still in need of a Squirt
Tournament Manager. Keep in mind
that you will not have to worry about
running this tournament alone. The
Squirt tournament is scheduled for
February 12-14th, 2011.

GAMBLING REPORT

Julie Prince requested a revision in the expense coverage for the period September 1-30th from \$22,400 to \$24,905. Motion was approved. Activity has been good for this time of year with July numbers above average.

Motion was made to approve the requested expense coverage of \$24,905 for the period October 1-31st. Motion was approved.

Gambling Numbers			
Revenue and Expenditures – regulatory basis – for the twelve months ended July 31st, 2010			
\$28,204.00			
-\$13,944.64			
-\$4,008.14			
\$10,251.22			
-			
\$10,251.22			
\$77,241.52			

Buffalo Youth Hockey Association

BYHA's

Schedule of Events

> BYHA Board Meeting October 13, 2010 7:00 PM

Inside This Issue:

Gambling Numbers	1
September Board Meeting	2
September Board Meeting	3
September Board Meeting	4
Directory	5
Directory	6

September Meeting Minutes

Meeting was called to order at 7:01 PM

President's Report:

Mite and Mini Mite starter equipment has been accounted for and through mid October, 28 skaters have signed up for the One Goal program. Some of the older kids will be available to help out during One Goal sessions.

We are still in need of a Squirt Tournament Manager. Keep in mind that you will not have to worry about running this tournament alone. The Squirt tournament is scheduled for February 12-14th.

An opportunity to work concessions at Twins games has been made available. Although short notice, we will try to get our foot in the door this fall so that we will have this available to us next year. There is a training session involved and the workload is on the high side, but it will give members an opportunity to work towards bringing down their ice bills.

Secretary's Report:

Motion was made to approve the August minutes. Motion was passed.

Registration Report:

As of September 13th there were 301 registered skaters with numbers being low for the U10 and U14 girls.

Treasurer Report:

A \$20,000 deposit from gambling was made to the association. We also received a \$3,000 match from Wild sales proceeds which took place last spring.

Thank you to Dale Hartman's company Symantec for their \$990 donation.

Year end tax returns are being prepared by Larson and Allen. Much of the old accounts receivable was collected at registration. As of mid October, the associations total funds available was at \$138,579.46.

Tournament Report:

We are still in need of a Squirt Tournament Manager. Lorraine Lambrecht is covering the U14 tournament. The U14 tournament registration is filled.

Deb Lee will be covering the Pee Wee Tournament.

Manager Report:

Squirt/U10 and above—Kari Magaard.
Mite/Mini-mite—Cathy Reller and Stephanie Kohnen.

GOAL Report: No report.

Equipment Report:

We have 300 mite/mini mite jersey's that need logos and numbers added. Price of \$3.00 per jersey was received and request was made to have jersey's printed. Motion was passed to move forward with printing.

Volunteer Report:

Please take time to read the new volunteer policy posted on the website.

Metro Report: No report.

Hockey Operations Report:

Shawn Oberg was present to provide the HOC report.

U8/Mini Mite Report:

Jim Newman/Blake Palmer - Met to identify lead coaches and initial season plan. Will be meeting with lead coaches mid October. Working with Monica to get ice schedule set.

One Goal Program: Stephanie Kohnen

25 skaters are signed up so far. Message will be sent to all that they can pick up equipment the Thursday (9/23) before the first session. Need to come up with socks & jerseys for them. *Helmets?

September Meeting Minutes continued...

(Continued from page 2)

Hockey Operations Committee (HOC):

Sent out an email to all 3rd graders letting them know that Squirt & U10 may be looking at move-ups this year based on numbers. This was also posted to the website on the registration page. Got interest back from 3 – U10 & 6 – Squirts.

Squirts: Rick Mueller / Eric Lindvall 3rd Grade Mites will be invited to go through the clinics and evaluations with the squirts. After that they will be placed on a team as needed, or returned to mites. Evaluations will be 10/18. In-House to A/B/C Team split will be 11/21.

ABC/Tournament: Seth James

All BYHA Team Away tournaments have been scheduled, and sent to Cheryl for payment.

Goalies/Dryland: Open

BYHA Goaltending Committee met last week, is in place and ready for the season clinics. Website has been updated with all resources. Committee will present to coaches at fall coaches meetings so all are aware of what resources are available. Pre-Season & In Season Goalie Clinics have been scheduled. HOC would like to recommend Toni Menth be the HOC Goalie Coordinator, and will be working with Ed Roethke to transition into this roll.

Dryland – Area is progressing. Working with the city to get bleachers removed, and locks in place on dryland room.

Coaches: Scott Goodmanson

We are recommending that the following be

approved for our coaching pool. There are multiple individuals for each likely position. Most of the candidates will be selected once players are placed. Non-Parent coaches have been identified, and if new to the association will be interviewed prior to the October HOC Meeting. Ad is out and still accepting applications for non-parent coaches.

Girls U10: John Reynolds, Bruce McAlpin, Rob Sohler, Lorraine Lambrecht, Scott Lambrecht, Jeff Ryan, Dave Nylander, Mike O'Borsky, Rob Stendahl

Girls U12: Bill Anderson, John Reynolds, Lance Hovland, Mike Golden, Rob Stendahl, Rick Stenson, Dave Monsrud.

Girls U14: Mark Nordvall – More possible applicants

Squirt A/B/C: Rick Mueller, Matt Frolik, Brent Wittenberg, Dennis Perreault, Shawn Oberg, Eric Lindvall, Joe Prince, Blake Palmer, Eric Robeck, Bryan Braccini, Dave Callicot

PeeWee A/B/C: Rick Mueller, Steve Pearson, Rob Sohler, Tim Thole, Dan Rodelius, Jim Rooney, Dave Nylander, Mike O'Borsky, James Martin (Non-Parent)

Bantam A/B/C: Greg Graham, Steve Pearson, James Anderle, Jim Sundell (Non-Parent)

HOC would like to recommend last year's Bantam A – Head Coach Jim Sundell be selected as this year's Bantam A - Head Coach Ice Scheduler: Monica Kunkel

Squirt/UIO & above clinic schedules are posted to the website. Clinic group assignments will be posted shortly. Practice schedules will be posted once game scheduling meeting takes place.

Will try to schedule games on New Rink when practices & games are scheduled at the same time.

Skill Development/Player Development:

Brent Wittenberg

Pre-Season Clinics are scheduled and coaching staff has been assigned. Impact Hockey has been notified of their selection to run 3 of our in-season clinics per group, and is set to run the first 3 Mondays in Nov.

HOC will be renewing talks with the city to schedule Sunday Night Open Hockey – Much needed for skill development.

Girls Coordinator: John Reynolds
Girls numbers came in low at U10 & U14.
Lost some U10's to time and cost factor of
the jump from mites.

3rd grade mites that expressed interest will be invited to U10 clinics. Will make decision on number of teams at that time.

Looking at moving 1 U12 to U14.

Waiting on Crow River registration numbers to decide if there will be one or two teams at the U14 level. If we do one team it will be a U14A. Things are in place and ready to go either way.

(Continued on page 4)

(Continued from page 3)

UIZA & B still awaiting D5 decree on which league they will mandate, and then decision on which district we will play in will be made.

Tryout Coordinator: Gary Ramsey

Lining up scrimmages with Rogers for their Bantam & PeeWee tryouts.

Working on getting tryout jerseys in place & schedules set. Will have list of evaluators together for next HOC meeting. Evaluators will be given guidance on what is expected of them and what the process will require from them.

Miscellaneous:

Would like to setup a group meeting between HOC & Board to discuss ADM being rolled out by USA Hockey. Presentation of materials by Mike MacMillan.

Sponsor Report:

Kellie Martinson is working on retention of old sponsors and finding new sponsors.

Old Business: No old business.

New Business: No new business.

Marketing Report: No marketing report

District 5 Report: No D5 report

BYHA Board Meeting Adjourned at 8:20:

Present: Thona Olson, Julie Prince, Steve Pearson, Cory Carlson, Cheryl Zitur, Chris Russett, Derek Gale, Joe Prince, Ed Roethke, Mark Worner, Bill Anderson, Lorraine Lambrecht, Shawn Oberg.



"The most important thing is to love your sport. Never do it to please someone else—it has to be yours. That is all that will achieve success. Compete that is truly your best

- P_{eggy Fleming Jenkins}

Board of Directors						
Position	Name	Phone	Term Expires			
President	Steve Pearson	612.916.1161	April 2012			
Vice President	Cory Carlson	763.682.1593	April 2012			
Secretary	Chris Russett	763.443.5275	April 2012			
Treasurer	Cheryl Zitur	763.416.7139	April 2011			
Director	Mark Worner	763.497.3826	April 2011			
Director	Bill Anderson	763.682.9462	April 2011			
Director	Mike O'Neill	763.683.6409	April 2012			
Director	Tim Morehouse	763.498.8900	April 2013			
Director	Derek Gale	952.292.5375	April 2013			
Director	Joe Prince	763.331.5035	April 2013			
Director	Ed Roethke	920.427.2253	April 2013			

Hockey Operations Committee					
Position	Name	Phone	Term Expires		
HOC President	Shawn Oberg	763.477.5428	May 2012		
Director of Hockey	Jim Rooney		May 2011		
Coaching Coordinator	Mike MacMillan	612.247.0507	May 2011		
ACE/HEP & Asst. Coaching Coordinator	Scott Goodsmanson	763.682.5512	May 2011		
Player Development Coordinator	Brent Wittenberg		May 2012		
Tryout Coordinator	Gary Ramsey		May 2012		
Scheduling Director	Monica Kunkel				
Tournament Coordinator	Seth James				
Squirt Co-Coordinator	Eric Lindvall	763.497.3826	May 2011		
Squirt Co-Coordinator	Rick Mueller		May 2011		
Girls Coordinator	John Reynolds	612.325.0060	May 2011		
U8 Coordinator	Jim Newman		May 2012		
Boys HS Coach	Mike MacMillan	612.247.0507			
Girls HS Coach	Ray Dahlof	763.684.2079			
BYHA President	Steve Pearson	612.916.1161	April 2012		

















	Volunteers	
Position	Name	Phone
D5 Rep	Mike Oneill	763.683.6409
Metro Rep	Jim Cooper	763.628.4684
Equipment Manager	Joe Prince	763.331.5035
Wreath Coordinator	Heidi Quiring	763.497.8476
Marketing Coordinator	Derek Gale	952.292.5375
Picture Coordinator	Kellie Martinson	763.682.7054
Purchasing Coordinator	Steve Pearson	612.916.1161
Registration Coordinator	Dan Rodelius	
	Kathy Rodelius	
G.O.A.L. Coordinator	Steph Golden	763.732.9868
Sponsor Coordinator	Kellie Martinson	
Initiation Level Team Manager Coordinator	Cathy Reller	763.497.9275
Squirt and Above Level Team Manager Coordinator:	Kari Magaard	763.477.4069
Tournament Coordinator	Seth James	
Volunteer Coordinator	Stephanie Kohnen	763.498.8574
Website Administrator	Shawn Oberg 763.477.5428	
Billing Managers	Annie Aslesen (Billing)	763.682.6909
	Anne Morehouse (Deposits)	763.498-8900
	Joan McNamara (Cash Receipts)	763.682.2120
Hall of Fame Committee Chair	Chris Bonnell	763.684.1366







Capturing Memories - One Smile at a Time

Robeck Electric

1445 Easterly Oaks Dr Hanover, MN 55341 (763) 497-3711